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We organized 1-Day program at the Apostolic Worldwide Mission Church in Kisumu under the 

Leadership of Pastor John Murunga Loboni, on November 26, 2016. 

 

Our lectures this time included the Divine Principle and the Value of the blessing. The participants were 

church Leaders of various churches and also members of the Apostolic Worldwide Mission Church, in 

total we had 70 guests. 

 

The church pastor coordinated the program and the lectures were given by Pastor Kasuyi Mujanayi and 

Mrs. Susan Kone. It was a happy event and the church choir prepared the atmosphere before the lectures. 

 

After the lunch we had the lecture on the Value of the blessing and at the end 4 church leaders with their 

wives received the blessing of marriage. In fact it was a big surprise to see when the couples were called 

to stand up to receive the blessing, they never hesitated and looked genuinely happy to have a new 

beginning. 

 

After the event many church leaders who regretted that they could not receive the blessing because they 

had not come with their spouses, came to us to enquire about how the lectures and blessing can be held in 

their churches. There is hope in Kisumu and the programs need a follow-up for sustainability. 

 

We offer the victory to Heavenly Parent and True Parents of Heaven Earth and humankind. 

 

 


